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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: April 9, 2020          CONTACT: Francisco Mata          PHONE: 619-750-6720 

Governing Board President 

Named CSBA Region 17 Delegate 
 

SAN YSIDRO – Humberto Gurmilan, Governing Board President, has been named a 
Delegate to the California School Boards Association (CSBA) Delegate Assembly as a 
representative of Region 17. This region, representing San Diego County, which 
consists of 24 delegates from various school districts, is a vital link in the Association’s 
governance and sets the general policy direction. Delegates work with member boards, 
the CSBA Board of Directors and Executive Committee to ensure that the interests of 
California’s school districts and county offices of education are promoted, according to 
the CSBA nomination memorandum.  
 
“I am honored to have been chosen as a Delegate”, said Board President Gurmilan. “I’m 
proud to represent San Ysidro School District and all San Diego County school districts 
to ensure that our voice is heard and every student has the opportunity to succeed and 
receive the best education possible”.   
  
President Gurmilan has served on the SYSD Governing Board since December of 2018. 
He was elected Board President in December of 2019. In the past year, he has 
immersed himself in his role by consistently participating in district events, engaging with 
all district stakeholders including students, parents, staff and community and ensuring 
that the district is fulfilling its obligation to provide a quality education to all students..   
 
As a Delegate, President Gurmilan will serve a two-year term beginning April 1, 2020 
through March 31, 2022. He will be required to attend two Delegate Assembly meetings 
tentatively scheduled for May and December of 2020. 
 
As stated on its official website, the California School Boards Association (CSBA) is the 
nonprofit education association representing the elected officials who govern public 
school districts and county offices of education. With a membership of nearly 1,000 
educational agencies statewide, CSBA brings together school governing boards, and 
administrators from districts and county offices of education to advocate for effective 
policies that advance the education and well-being of the state’s more than 6 million 
school-age children. A membership-driven association, CSBA provides policy resources 
and training to members, and represents the statewide interests of public education 
through legal, political legislative, community and media advocacy. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Francisco Mata, coordinator of Public 
Relations and Community Services, at (619) 750-6720 
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